

OSH PA MEETING

Held Wednesday 6th October 2021 @ 7.30pm

PRESENT

Committee Members: Clare Cartwright (Chair & Trustee), Tracy Lee (Vice Chair & Trustee), Hamish Pearson (Media/IT & Trustee), Roger Walker (Treasurer), Clare Thurston (Secretary),

Hannah Clark, Jenny Butterworth, Mr Kilbride, Julie Henry, Helen Thomas (online), Emma Fawkes - Underwood

APOLOGIES

Claudine Whalley-Bilau, Vanessa Walker, Graham Taylor

1. SCHOOL LOTTERY & EASY FUNDRAISING UPDATE

Your School Lottery – Same numbers, makes good money. We haven't lost any numbers. When we meet again, put the QR code out at Winter Ball. Maybe we could have a prize for signing up.

EasyFundraising – Payments have come through. Doing well.

Updates from Roger – Evolve – we can't see it would have to go through school. 2% fee but everyone will see it – the whole school. Upside it would get more uptake. Send out a letter in advance, give them the option for individual table or a whole table. Fixed payment/variable payment. Purely for tickets not for drinks. Email about drinks after.

2. REQUESTS AND CORRESPONDENCE

New Y7 parent request for Harris House. Suggestions include softer seating, magazine subscriptions, supply of table tennis bats/balls, fast games. Make the donation to the house, and the children to decide. Mr Dawes is keen.

Action - CC to contact Mr Dawes to ask children what they'd like.

3. FUTURE EVENTS/MEETINGS

Quiz and Curry

12th November for quiz and curry. Could we use Evolve for it as a tester? £12:50. Donation to CRY

Have we made a donation this year? NO. Do we need to do that for this year? Make a donation from this year's quiz and curry.

Hamish to be quiz master. Where do we get questions from? Julie has a contact who has done online quizzes. Tracey to talk to Pete about food. 3 curries? How much does he want? Serving? Cost per head?

Week before half term for tickets to go on sale - 5th November cut off

Group call next week informing of upcoming events.

Action – CC to talk to Emily Pincher to adjust poster for quiz and curry.
RW with Meeting with Laura on Tuesday to discuss Evolve
JH to contact someone about online quiz
TL to check out prizes

Winter Ball

Correspondence go out week after half term. Sub committee to be sorted next meeting.

Committee – Jason, Claudine, Clare, Tracey, Clare, Roger (drinks)

Action - CC to speak to Emily about advertising. CC to get up to date menu choices Ply vine

4. HEADMASTER NEWS

Founders 22nd October (church/Y7 concert is not going on. Xmas event may go ahead. Fewer events going on.

5. A.O.B

Christmas cards follow up. Ask matrons/reception to sell them. Quiz and curry to sell. £5 each pack, 3 for £10
Another comp this year with a different design. This could be an annual thing. Prizes for winners. Hamish idea of a calendar.

6. NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 3rd November 2021 @ 7:30pm in Great Hall